
ñSmile, youôre on Candid Cameraò 
 
We are currently working on a comprehensive up-grade of our electronic surveillance system of the school 
facilities. It initially seemed like a very straight forward objective allowing us to more effectively digitally 
monitor the non-teaching elements of daily life on our campus. Improvement in our security camera system 
seems like a well over-due improvement in support of our responsibility for the safety and security of our 
school community.  
 
In researching the topic, I recently came across the following article that caused me to broaden my thinking 
on the topic. While we will still move ahead with the project, I do think there are some points raised in the 
following article that are well worth consideration as we implement our increased use of surveillance cameras.  
 
Ethical Guidelines for the Use of Surveillance Cameras in Schools 
 
            In this thoughtful Harvard Educational Review article, Ohio State professor Bryan Warnick analyzes 
the ethical dilemmas raised by the use of school surveillance cameras. There have been no successful legal 
challenges to such devices, but Warnick wonders about the moral and interpersonal issues involved. Do 
cameras violate studentsô right to privacy? When are privacy rights trumped by the right to safety from 
bullying and violence? Could cameras (like overly protective parents) prevent students from developing good 
judgment outside the sphere of adult supervision? And how are cameras different from a watchful adult?  
 
Warnick explores these issues by asking us to consider the difference between human and electronic 
supervision in these four situations: 
 
Å Case A: 
A school official watches over a hallway or cafeteria. 
A camera watches over a hallway or cafeteria. 

Å Case B: 
A bus driver watches over what goes on in a bus. 
A camera watches over what goes on in a bus. 

Å Case C: 
A school official watches over a classroom. 
A camera watches over a classroom. 
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Å Case D: 
A school official watches over a locker room. 
A camera watches over a locker room. 

 
One key difference, says Warnick, is the technological storage capacity of modern surveillance cameras, 
which increases the possibility of abuse over time and space and decreases studentsô ability to defend 
themselves in problematic situations.  
 
But a second issue is subtext that cameras implicitly communicate. ñCameras send messages of permanency 
when there should be messages of change and growth,ò writes Warnick. ñThe surveillance cameraôs 
singularity of function sends a message of power without love. These messages constitute a sustained 
assault on the necessary component of trust in educational environments.ò  
 
Warnick suggests five principles for the effective and ethical use of surveillance cameras in schools: 
 
               Å Electronic surveillance should be minimal. Cameras should be used only when there is evidence 
of a serious problem, other measures have failed, and there is evidence that surveillance can help. Why? 
Because: (a) This will minimize the negative effects on the school environment, i.e., distrust and 
changelessness; (b) Students will get the message that surveillance is used only with care and in special 
circumstances; and (c) It will maximize the space in which students can practice autonomy and actualize their 
right to an open future. ñIn-person surveillance, because it overtly combines power with caring, is preferable 
to electronic surveillance,ò says Warnick.  
 
             Å Surveillance cameras should be open to public debate. Students should be part of this ongoing 
discussion, says Warnick, and there should be ñclear and publicly known policies concerning who has access 
to images and when, where the cameras are located, who supervises the use of technology, and what 
consequences exist for abuse of the cameras (such as using the cameras for voyeurism, targeting certain 
groups for surveillance over others, and so forth).ò Why? Because: (a) This policy acknowledges the public 
nature of schools; (b) It enables students to govern their own actions and ñsends messages of respect and 
trust that offset the presence of video cameras;ò and (c) ñIt sets a precedent for institutional transparency and 
accountability to the communityé and shows that ñissues of surveillance are important enough to deserve 
careful public scrutiny, thus working against dangerous precedents that accept without question continuous 
surveillance.ò  
 
              Å Students, teachers, parents, and staff should have access to surveillance data to defend their 
rights and advance their own legitimate ends (constrained, of course, by the privacy rights of others). Why? 
Because: (a) Itôs fair; ñthe use of the technology should serve the public interest and not simply the interests 
of those in power;ò (b) It sends a message to students that they can ñactively engage with the world on behalf 
of their legitimate interests and not be passive objects to be supervised and policed by others;ò and (c) It 
helps develop ñstudent responsibility, autonomy, and self-governance.ò  
 
                Å The location and purpose of cameras should be public knowledge. Why? Because this awareness 
ñallows members of the population to protect their privacy as much as possible, if that is important to them.ò 
 
           Å Video and digital records should be erased after a certain period of time. Why? Because: (a) 
ñLimiting the time in which recordings exist sends the message that past behavior will not be timelessly 
archived and that change and growth are possible;ò and (b) this reduces the possibility of abuse.  
 
ñSurveillance Cameras in Schools: An Ethical Analysisò by Bryan Warnick in Harvard Educational Review, 
Fall 2007 (Vol. 77, #3, p. 317-343), no e-link available 
 
 
 
Phil Joslin 
Head of School 
pjoslin@osc.lk 
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Secondary Principal 

The Secondary school 
returned from a well 
deserved break and 
welcomed a new friend 
to our OSC family.  
Thanks to the efforts of 
the Secondary SGA, the 
vision of a school Gecko 
mascot has come to be 
and he has been a big 
hit already at our SAISA 
Track and Field 
opening. The mystery 
surrounding who is in 
the suit is one that will 
keep us guessing but if 
you see our new friend 
around, be sure to give him a hug or a high five as he 
is a very sociable Gecko! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
If you havenôt already been in to cheer along our 
athletes, please do come tomorrow to see the OSC 
Track and Field team in action.  They are doing an 
amazing job so far and will value your support 
enormously in the finals.  You can also follow by video 
link please click here to access. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Many thanks to those of you who completed the 
survey for the new 3 Way conference 
arrangements, the reaction to the changes was 
very positive and so we shall be continuing with 
meetings in classrooms and the new booking 
system in the future. Thank you for all the 
comments and suggestions, your feedback is very 
much appreciated. 
 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Claire McQuillan 
Secondary Principal 
 
 
Upcoming events 
 
April 
 
Monday 24th Co-curricular Block 4 activities begin 

Monday 24th ï Last day for Grade 12 

Wednesday 26
th
 ï Summer strategies for 

academic success MYP Parent workshop  
 

Thursday 27th ï Music Makers 7pm  

Friday 28th ï IBDP examinations begin 

 

May 

Monday 1st ï May Day holiday 

http://osc.lk/saisa/


University Acceptances 2017 
 
Congratulations to our DP2 Students!  The majority of our 2017 University Acceptances are in. Our students 
have received acceptances from esteemed universities around the world. OSC students will continue to 
receive decisions from Canada, US and Europe during the month. All DP2 are excited with their 
acceptances and will be making decisions as to which university they will attend in September in the next 
few weeks.  Please join me in congratulating our students.  
  
Thanks, 
Rosanne C. Noble 
Secondary Counselor 
rnoble@osc.lk 
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I trust you all had a safe and relaxing break, enjoyed some sunshine to replenish your vitamin D levels and 
had a chance to participate in some of the countryôs New Year celebrations. Classes are now moving into 
their last Unit of Inquiry of the year. We have seven weeks of school remaining and this is always the busiest 
time of year. Your children will need your support and guidance more than ever, to help them organize, 
prioritize and complete their assigned tasks. 
 
This is also the time of year when students begin to develop anxiety about moving to a new country. Student 
transitions have an impact on both the students leaving, as well as, the ones left behind. Friendships are 
important. Please take some time to discuss ways to continue friendships with your children and to discuss 
the positive aspects of a move. Reassure your child that everything will be alright. It is also important to inform 
the school at this time, so we too, can begin to prepare your child for their new transition. 
 
Endicott Survey 
This week all parents were emailed a link to the annual Endicott survey. Please take 10-15 minutes of your 
time to complete this survey. Entries remain anonymous, yet your input is valued as we continuously look 
toward school improvement. If you did not receive the survey email, please contact Ms. Anne in the primary 
office at: primaryoffice@osc.lk  
 
After School Activities 
Block 4 of activities will start on Monday. Please remind your children of their activities and help them prepare 
by packing the necessary items, e.g. hat, water bottle, shoes. 
 
MAP Testing 
This week we finished the Reading section of the MAP assessment without any problems. The Math 
component will take place next week on Wednesday and Thursday. 
 
In order to support your child please help to ensure that they get a good nightôs rest and breakfast before their 
testing day. In addition, please reinforce that this is a measure of their best effort and not an assessment for 
their math and language class. We encourage focus and determination without stress or anxiety. 
Below is the testing schedule for Primary students during the Weeks of April 17th ï May 5th. 
  

MAP TESTING SCHEDULE 
Primary 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Students who miss these MAP sessions due to unavoidable circumstances will have an opportunity 
for a Make-Up test on May 3rd for Math and on May 5th for Reading. 
 
7 weeks to go! 
 
Important Notices: 
¶ April 24th  - Start of Block 4ôs After School Activity 
¶ April 25th  - Primary Talent Show; 9:45am start in the Auditorium  
 
Enjoy the SAISA weekend. 
 
Regards, 
 
Jason Grandbois, Primary School Principal 

Period Mon. 17 April Tues. 18 April Wed. 26 April Thur. 27 April 

1 

7:35-8:30 

Gr.5 

Reading 

Gr.2 

Reading 

Gr.2 

Math 

Gr.5 

Math 

2 

9:45-10:40 

Gr.3 

Reading 

Gr.4 

Reading 

Gr.4 

Math 

Gr.3 

Math 

mailto:primaryoffice@osc.lk
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TICKETS FOR MUSIC MAKERS CONCERT  
ARE NOW ON SALE!! 

 

 
The final concert of the year, Music Makers, is fast approaching, and will be held on Thursday 27th 
April, at 7pm in the OSC Auditorium. 
 

Tickets are likely to sell out fast, so please get yours early to avoid disappointment. They are priced 
500 rupees, to include finger food in the interval, and are now available to purchase from the OSC 
Business Office. 
 

The concert is in a similar format to the Gala, with performances from all the main instrumental and 
vocal ensembles in school, as well as solo performances. Students from Grades 3 to 12 will be 
involved, and it promises to be an amazing evening of music making, with a very varied programme 
of Jazz, Popular and Classical items. This year we will also have a "Stomp" style performance from 
the Grade 10 Music class: expect to see some very unusual looking "instruments" on stage! 
 

I hope very much that you will be able to join us to support the dedicated work of all the performers: 
it is a great way to end the performing year. 
 

Loretta Duncan 
HOD Arts 

20-22 April SAISA Track & Field Tournament - OSC  

 SAISA Boysô Basketball, Kathmandu  

 SAISA Girlsô Soccer, Dhaka  

25 April Primary Talent Show 9.45 a.m. 

26 April MYP Parent Workshop - ñSummer 
Strategies for Academic Successò 

 

26 April Music Makers Dress Rehearsal - 
Auditorium 

1.30 p.m. 

27 April Music Makers - Auditorium 7.00 p.m. 

28 April IBDP Examinations begin  

1 May Holiday  

2-5 May DP Geography Field Study, Sinharaja  

3-5 May Primary Art Exhibition - PMPR  

3 May MYP Parent Workshop - Introduction to the 
Personal Project for Grade 9 parents - 
SMPR 

 

3 May Primary Student Led Conferences  

4 May SCN Annual General Meeting 7.45 a.m. 

UPCOMING MEETINGS/EVENTSéé 

*Changes to calendar 
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SERVICE PROJECT - SRI PANI PRESCHOOL  
 
Dear OSC community, 
 
We would like to thank all of you for donating toys for the toy drive which we have now given to the Sri 
Pani Preschool in Thalawathugoda. The children were extremely happy to receive your generous gifts 
and thanked all of you for the support. Attached are some images of the donation.  
 
Thank you once again for reaching out. 
 
Temple School Service group 


